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To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Public Comment
Date: Monday, May 1, 2023 4:07:25 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

Good evening!
My name is Nicole Glock. I wanted to reach out and first thank Rachel and Drew for all their work and efforts to

help support the annas meadows neighborhood in their quest for a new park the community can enjoy!

I moved to our home in Petaluma 2015 and in 2017 reached out to the city concerning annas meadows park. I knew
my husband and I wanted kids one day and felt sad for the state at which our local park was in. Several years later,
and many emails , and dedication from neighbors like Steve, Melanie and Anna Marie, I feel so grateful to see this
in motion. Please consider continuing forward with the plans for the play structure in addition to the Shade structure
so neighbors of all ages can finally start to enjoy this park that so desperately needs attention.

My 4 year old and my pale skin thank you!:)

Nicole Glock

Sent from my iPhone





